Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch

General Meeting Minutes

November 13, 2018

President Byrnes opened the meeting @ 3 p.m. with the Pledge of Alligence and introducing Sgt. Ron

Frank with the Sheriffs Office for 29 yrs. 

Shop with a Cop Program for children is ongoing at Christmas time. Five children from each school are

chosen to shop for Christmas gifts for their families. Sheriff Officers shop with the children, pay for the

items then the children take the gifts to be wrapped by volunteers from the Sheriffs office. If we, as volunteers for the Sheriffs Office, would like to help wrap these gifts contact Michelle Schomer .

New member, Richard Kingsley will be a Friday driver. 37 Woodfield Cir., 352-503-9349 H

                        rhkingsbury46@gmail.com                                                     630-913-3083 C                                            James & Marg Smith have resigned.

Promotions: Ed Holbert, from Sgt. To Lt.

                    Paul Gaskill, Sat. Sgt.

In House: D. Byrnes

                 E. Holbert

Quarter Master: Steve Genova

House checks: Tom Okimoto

A new program initiated by the Sheriffs Dept. called Safety Net will be started in December enabling

lost individuals to be found as well as individuals in up to 5 feet of water.

Volunteer Banquet will  be held on April 9th at Citrus Springs Community Center @ I p.m. Tables

will be assigned to each unit.  Theme this year, Mementos 1955-1965.

Anyone who does not have a new I.D. badge can have one made from Tuesdays -Thursdays between

9 a.m.-12 p.m. @ the Sheriff’s Sub-station in Beverly Hills.

Anyone wishing to participate in the Silver Santa Program through Senior Services can contact

Millie Candarini.

October Stats: 210 man hours,2229 miles, 111 security checks, 347 construction sites, 349 utilities,

and 3 handicap warnings.

Two month crime reporting: burglary Deer Wood Dr., Myasotis Ct., Sept.11th; 3 mischiefs, 8 regular

burglary,9 vehicle burglaries Mangrove Ct.,13 petty larcenries, October.

New driver logs are in notebook. First driver is to check oil etc. before driving.


BY SHERIFF’S ORDER: the Crystal River (Dec.1) & Inverness (Dec.8) Christmas parades are to be 

serviced by Crime Watch.




The Sheriff’s Dept. is 11 deputies short for patrol due to assignment as School Resource Officers

meaning response time for a deputy is LOW.  

Treasurer’s report:    Beginning  balance Sept.30, 2018           $4,351.48                           

                                  Donations:                                                    560.00

                                  Ending balance Oct. 31,2018                  $4,911.48

Moved to accept Bob             2nd J. Turner

Adj 3:50: C. Blaine, J. Seidl

Next meeting: December 11th
Respectfully submitted by Rosemary Kessinger, Secretary
